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GSL’s Update

“Raise the Roof” Launch
Please see the reverse side of this THN and the separate letter for this our most ambitious project for many years.

Thank You’s
Many thanks to those who joined us for the St George’s Day Service. It was different to see 300 Beavers, Cubs, Scouts, Leaders etc all waving their neckerchiefs football style and singing you’ll never walk alone.

Many thanks also to those who joined in with the “Round Langstone Walk” and raised money towards our “Raise the Roof” fund. I do not yet know how much we raised but will let you know in the next newsletter.

The Camping Season Continues

During the past few weeks, the Explorers have been camping in West Sussex, Lion Troop at Cricket Campsite in Hampshire, a group of Explorers and Scouts in the New Forest and I know that there are others in the planning stages in the next few weeks.

And so do the outdoor activities

It may only be May, but it is great to see the sections spending lots of time out of doors. With walks along the Billy Trail, cycling and orienteering at the QE Country Park and wide games in the Sand Dunes, plus the normal cooking sessions.

And so do the visits

We have had a visit from a Muslim family to understand more about their religion, a trip around St Mary’s Church, a visit to the Police Station and a trip to Crazy Craves in Portsmouth.

 Second Hand Uniform
We have decided to restart our second hand uniform collection and sale. If you have or know anyone who has items of uniform no longer required then they can be left at the HQ. Thanks to Sarah Speller who has volunteered to collect and manage these items of uniform that will then be available to other members of the group for a small charge.

Group T Shirts

We still have a range of group T Shirts available at £2 each. If you would like to purchase one, please contact your leader.

Annual Awards and Presentations Evening

Yes, it is that time again when the leaders are producing their annual reports, our treasurer is adding up the income and expenditure columns and the invitations to this fun evening are going out.

You may not be aware but our average attendance, excluding leaders each year is over 100 parents and friends, many of whom have been coming along for many years.

This is partly because of their interest in what we have been up to, but also because we try to make this an enjoyable evening with both a serious and light-hearted look at what we have been up to.

If you have not joined us before why not give it a try – who knows you may actually find it informative and more importantly “fun”.

Date:  Wednesday 15th June

Time:
19:30 to 21:00  

“Raise the Roof” Launch

As mentioned in last months THN, I am enclosing more information on our “Raise the Roof” campaign. Included is a separate sheet explaining the background to the project and what is required.

A task force has been established under the leadership of Carolyn Wager, a member of our Executive Committee and we have invited selected Island based groups to a meeting later in May to explain our need, our plans and to discuss ways in which they may be able to help.

This is without doubt a massive challenge but one which  I am confident we will achieve.

Round Langstone Walk

The first event in our “Raise the Roof” fundraising. Many thanks for those who joined in with part or all of the “Round Langstone” walk. At the time of writing this letter, I know that Eagle Troop were planning to take on the whole 15 mile challenge with the Trek Cart – now that’s good old Scouting for you!!!

As soon as I know how much money was raised I shall report it to you.

Somerfields Collection

Rebecca Simpson a leader with Aspen Beavers made enquiries in Somerfield to the possibility of us raising funds for our new roof. After explaining our challenge Rebecca was informed that we could indeed put a notice board up and donation pots for a fixed number of days throughout the year. 

Our first attempt will be on the Saturday and Sunday of the May bank holiday and we are looking for 2 uniformed volunteers per hour to stand by our notice board with collection buckets. (No bag packing required!!!). Please help us by completing the form in the entrance of the Scout HQ. 

For our safety (and Somerfields!) all Beavers and Cubs must have a parent in attendance at the same time.

Do you have any Ideas ?? 

Our task force is working hard at identifying ways in which we can raise the funds either by our own direct efforts or by identifying potential sponsors / donations.

The challenge we face with fund raising events is that we want to put our efforts into events that will help make a significant contribution towards our overall target.

If you have any ideas or thoughts PLEASE PLEASE contact me so I can add them into the think-tank!
Either by telephone on 9246 2786 or by email at ihawke@ntlworld.com
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